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*Please share the Chamber Chatter Newsletter with your employees. The newsletter is also now available on the 

Chamber website at https://springfieldmnchamber.org/chamber-chatter/. It will also be posted on Facebook when 

the current newletter is available on the Chamber Website. 

If there are additional email addresses you would like me to add to make sure our newsletter 

is getting to all who are interested, please let me know by emailing me at spfdchamber@newulmtel.net and 

I would be happy to add them to the email list. 

         

 January 20th – Virtual Annual Chamber Meeting @ 12 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://springfieldmnchamber.org/chamber-chatter/
mailto:spfdchamber@newulmtel.net
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Good Neighbor Thrift 

  Store Hours:  Tuesday-Friday 11am – 4 pm 
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Brown County Historical Society awarded grant to 

inventory part of its artifact collection 
 

 

The Brown County Historical Society (BCHS) in New Ulm was awarded a 

Minnesota historical and cultural heritage grant for $8,982 to inventory and 

catalog part of the society’s textile and artifact collection housed in the Brown 

County Museum’s artifact storage spaces. The objects include textiles, 

household furnishings, sculptures, and paintings. This project is the second 

phase of a five-year comprehensive inventory of the 16,000 artifacts in BCHS’ 

artifact collection. 

 

The inventory will be completed by two part-time contractors. The contractors 

will enter information on each artifact into the society’s electronic collections 

database before photographing and repacking the artifacts into their storage 

boxes. Anyone interested in applying for the contract positions can see the job 

description below, or may contacting the BCHS Collections Curator Ryan 

Harren at 507-233-2624 for more information. 

 

This project was made possible in part by the people of Minnesota through a 

grant funded by an appropriation to the Minnesota Historical Society from the 

Minnesota Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund.  
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BCHS now hiring two contract positions to complete 

inventory 
 

The Brown County Historical Society seeks two part-time, temporary contract 

collections assistants to inventory a portion of the artifacts in the care of the 

Brown County Historical Society as part of a phased inventory of its entire 3D 

artifact collection.The project will include textiles, small sculptures, paintings, 

and miscellaneous household or business artifacts. The work will include 

reviewing and updating current catalog records to include descriptions, 

measurements, history, condition, and photographs into the museum’s 

PastPerfect database. Appropriate marking and photographing of objects is 

also needed before placing them back into storage. The collections assistants 

will work under the direction of the collections curator. 

 

These are positions are grant-funded in part with funds provided by the State of 

Minnesota from the Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund through the Minnesota 

Historical Society. 

 

Pay is $15 per hour, with a minimum of 20 hours per week expected. 

 

Duties and Responsibilities:  

• Creates new catalog records if needed in the PastPerfect collections 

database. 

• Reviews and updates existing catalog records and inputs required information 

on each object. 

• Documents condition details of each object, and researches object histories. 

• Photographs, assigns numbers as needed, and rehouses each object. 

Desired Qualifications: 

• Degree in museum studies, history, or equivalent. 
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• Experience working with historical collections. 

• Experience working with PastPerfect or other museum collections database. 

Required Qualifications:  

• Able to bend, stoop, climb ladders, or reach for and carry items up to 30 lbs. 

• Able to write neatly and legibly. 

• Be organized and meticulous. 

• Skilled at using computers. 

• Willing to perform computer data entry into PastPerfect Museum Software. 

• Willing to follow established collections procedures and project work plan. 

• Able to work as part of a team. 

 

Application deadline: February 5, 2020 or until position is filled 

 

To apply, send a cover letter, resume, and three references to Brown County 

Historical Society, attn. Ryan Harren, Collections Curator, 2 North Broadway 

Street, New Ulm, MN, 56073 or collections@browncountyhistorymn.org. Job 

incumbents may be required to perform other duties not specifically addressed 

in this job description. The Brown County Historical Society is an equal 

opportunity employer.  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:collections@browncountyhistorymn.org
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FOOD SHELF UPDATE: 

The Springfield Area Food Shelf would like to keep you updated on current procedures that are happening during this 

COVID-19 Pandemic.  Food Shelf numbers have dropped this year since COVID began in March, 2020.  We want to 

reassure all people that we are taking every precaution necessary to provide a safe delivery of food and products during 

this time.  Second Harvest and the CDC are providing us with direction to make volunteers and clients safe. 

The food shelf hours are Tuesday 5-7 pm and Thursdays 9:30-11:30. Clients are to call in during the day on Tuesday with 

your name, number, and number of people in your household. Call cell phone number Jan Schwanke(507-227-7387) 

with this information.  For Thursdays you are to call in on Wednesday during the day.  Volunteers than come to the food 

shelf and will call you to take your order and set it together while going thru the food shelf to tell you what is available 

and get your order completed.  It is very important that you are in the parking lot when you do this so you are available 

to get the order loaded into your vehicle CURBSIDE PICK-UP.   

If you prefer not to do your grocery order based on what is available then volunteers can put a box or bags together, of 

the basic food groups. If you only need certain things such as meat, produce and dairy that can be done also.  You need 

to communicate your order to the person on the phone.  Take just what you want and need.  HOLIDAY BOXES WILL BE 

AVAILABLE IN NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER.  

If transportation is difficult for you to come and get food then let us know that and we may be able to help you find 

someone.  Call Jan Schwanke at above number. 

Even though you may be getting extra funding at this time, we encourage you to still come to the food shelf and get 

what you need.  We still have to place orders and we receive commodities such as milk, meat, ETC.  If we do not get 

something that we have normally provided we will go to the local market and purchase products. Families of children 

going to school and who participate in the meal service twice a day, will qualify to come to the local food shelf and get 

what they need.    Only information required is name, number in household, and phone number to reach you.  We do 

not ask any financial information ever.  No Forms are being signed by clients at this time due to COVID-19 pandemic. 

Back-pack program is available and if you are unable to get your bag of food at your school, stop at the food shelf to pick 

up your food. Comfrey schools are participating at this time.  Please contact Jan Schwanke with any further questions.    

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED on delivery day which is the 2nd and 4th Tuesday in the morning.  Jan Schwanke will usually send a 

text out to volunteers when delivery truck is getting close by Springfield.  Call Jan Schwanke at above number. 

Volunteers are also needed for service days.  Shifts are approximately 2-2 ½ hours on Tuesday night or Thursday 

mornings. Call Jan Schwanke at above number. 

The Springfield Area Food Shelf mailing address has changed to PO box 15, Springfield, MN 56087. 

Web address: springfieldareafoodshelf.weebly.com 

Feel free to contact Shari Koll 507-227-0386 or 507-723-6120 should you have any questions.  You may also contact Jan 

Schwanke with questions at 507-227-7387. 

Current Board of Directors: Shari Koll Chairman, Lewis Larson Vice Chairman,  Becky Pautzke Secretary, Linda Carruthers 

Treasurer, Derek Tonn, Deb Rasett, Jane Evers, Lucy Potter, Pat Ryan, Cheryl Diede, Dawn Buddensiek, Jan Schwanke. 

Jan Schwanke is the Food Shelf Manager/Volunteer Coordinator  
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Tax Break Available for Beginning Farmers 
Minnesota Department of Agriculture sent this bulletin at 12/31/2020 02:00 PM CST 

 

 

For Immediate Release 
 

 

Contact: Larry Schumacher, 
MDA Communications 
651-201-6629 
larry.schumacher@state.mn.us 

 

December 31, 2020 
Previous Announcements 

 

 

Tax Break Available for Beginning Farmers 

Tax credit available for land, equipment expenses to start farming 

St. Paul, MN: The Minnesota Department of Agriculture’s (MDA) Rural Finance 

Authority is now accepting applications for a tax credit for the sale or lease of land, 

equipment, machinery, and livestock in Minnesota by beginning farmers. 

To qualify, the applicant must be a Minnesota resident with the desire to start 

farming or who began farming in Minnesota within the past ten years, provide 

positive projected earnings statements, have a net worth less than $851,000, and 

enroll in, or have completed an approved financial management program. 

The farmer cannot be directly related by blood or marriage to the person from whom 

he or she is buying or renting assets. The farmer must provide the majority of the 

labor and management of the farm. 

The tax credit for the sale or lease of assets can then be applied to the Minnesota 

income taxes of the owner of the agricultural land or other assets. 

Three levels of credits are available: 

• 5% of the lesser of the sale price or fair market value of the agricultural 

asset up to a maximum of $32,000 

mailto:larry.schumacher@state.mn.us
http://www.mda.state.mn.us/news
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• 10% of the gross rental income of each of the first, second and third 

years of a rental agreement, up to a maximum of $7,000 per year 

• 15% of the cash equivalent of the gross rental income in each of the 

first, second or third year of a share rent agreement, up to a maximum 

of $10,000 per year 

The Beginning Farmer Tax Credit is available on a first-come, first-served basis. 

Applications must be received by October 1, 2021. 

Interested farmers should note that they can also apply for a separate tax credit to 

offset the cost of a financial management program up to a maximum of $1,500 per 

year – for up to three years. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.mda.state.mn.us/bftc
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